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CHRIST’S LOVE, OUR CALLING: TRUE RICHES 
 

So if you have not been trustworthy in handling worldly wealth,  

who will trust you with true riches? (Luke 16:11) 

 

The richest man in Russia, Alisher Usmanov, slept a little more soundly last Wednesday 

when the government of Cyprus abandoned its plan to tax savings accounts in order to pay 

for a European bailout. At an estimated net worth between $17.5 and $20 billion US, Us-

manov’s Cyprus-based steel company stood to lose upwards of 10% of its deposits held in 

Cypriot banks. One might argue that oligarchs who take advantage of offshore tax havens 

like Cyprus have coming to them what they deserve. But the very idea of a government 

raiding private piggy banks was enough to roil European stock exchanges last week.  

 

So, how safe is your money? Quantitative easing and rising gas prices have effectively 

diminished your life’s savings, and now massive cuts to the DOD budget have put an even 

further strain on your finances. Perhaps you have already cut out some unnecessary ex-

penses from your budget. Even if our leaders in Washington are able to reach some grand 

bargain on the deficit, you may need to make further adjustments. 

 

Every day all we hear is how dark and stormy the economic forecast is, and we wonder 

how we will weather the storm. But it’s a different story from God’s perspective. Because 

Christ became poor for our sakes, we are wealthy for salvation. No government can seize 

your spiritual assets. No crook can steal your Savior from you. No inflation can diminish 

the joy of having your sins forgiven. Nothing can separate us from God’s love, a love that 

gave up his Son, his most valuable possession for you.  

 

In Christ, we have True Riches – and we have a higher calling. Beginning April 7th, at 

Lamb of God we will be focusing on the topic of Stewardship – managing our time, our 

talents, and our treasures to the glory of God.  At 9:00 a.m. on Sunday mornings, join us 

for the 6-week Bible study “Heart in Focus.” Similar to the Dave Ramsey “Financial 

Peace University” course, this class will help you examine your personal spending habits 

and establish a budget that reflects your higher 

calling. A 140 page book with many useful 

worksheets will be provided for each of the 

class participants at no charge. If you are not 

able to attend the course, but would like to have 

a copy of the book, you may purchase one for a 

cost of $12. 

 

During our worship services at 10:30, we’ll hear 

how God has called us to use our material 

wealth to serve him, our neighbor, our family 

and our church. In these challenging times, we 

can rest easy at night because God will continue 

to provide us with all that we need for body and 

soul. May he help us remain focused on our 

True Riches. 
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Holy Week Schedule 
 

 March 28,  Maundy Thursday Seder Meal, Begins at 6:00 PM 

 

 March 29, Good Friday Service, begins at 7:00 PM 

 

 March 31,  Easter Breakfast Pot Luck, 9 AM 

 Easter Worship Service 10:30 AM 

 

BUILDING & GROUNDS REPORT 
 

Here is what has happened in the past few months in the Buildings & Grounds department:  

 

Several of the locks throughout the church have been worked on and fixed. A big thanks to 

Bryan Tauchen for taking the lead on this on - going project.  

 

Dan Peebles and Larry Harbaugh are in the process of performing a safety audit of the 

church’s grounds. They are following guidelines provided to us by 

Church Mutual. Dan & Larry have already provided some very helpful 

feedback!  

 

I am in the process of getting several HVAC problems fixed. I’ve also 

been working closely with our council president Jon Ehrman on devel-

oping a Buildings & Grounds needs list based on the long - range plan, 

prioritizing this list, and obtaining estimates for each of the 

items.  

 

And a big thanks to everyone who helped with our church's spring 

workday. It was a success!  

     Jeff Alexy , Building & Grounds Chairman  

 
~ PRȈǶARE ~ 
C˓ˤrʫʑ ȀAșD 

ǹȂLE 
Sˏpɾˏʸɧˏʞ 2013 

 
 

Kim Bodeker did a great job on the last 

yard sale, but so many people didn’t have 

enough time to prepare so she is giving us 

a second chance!  Kim has volunteered to 

chair another yard sale to benefit the Mary 

Martha Guild in their many upcoming pro-

jects and Mission Funding.  Save the date 

on your calendar, September 7th!  

 

 

ANNUAL  

CAR WASH  
& BRAT FRY 

SPONSORED by 

L.O.G.  
YOUTH GROUP 

APRIL 7th  



 

Heart in Focus 
A Faith-Focused  

Financial Course 
 

begins Sunday  

April 7th, 9 AM 

 
We sometimes choose to live our lives by separating 

spiritual matters from money and possessions. The 

truth is that the Bible teaches us God doesn’t separate 

these two areas and desires us to bring both into a 

clearer focus for daily living.  This course is deeper 

than debt struggle, priority challenges, material bless-

ings and our needs for guidance.   
 

It is about the inner struggles of the heart and the fo-

cus of our life, our identity, and how we view our life 

and its purpose.  It is about helping God’s people aim 

their treasures toward their Christ-centered mission in 

life.  It is about aiming the core foundation financial 

decisions in the same direction as your spiritual  

decisions.  Take this course, and walk with Jesus to 

be productive and blessed in his path for us.  April 7, 

14, 21 & 28, May 5 & 12 at 9AM on Sundays. 
 
 

NOTE:  A workbook will be given to all who attend this 

class given by Tom Poehlman, who has given this course 

before and is well versed in the content.  If you are unable 

to take this course, at this time, please e-mail 

loglc@hiwaay.net and you can have a workbook to read 

for $12, and perhaps take the course at the next offering.   

 

Notes from the 

Scriptorium 
 

 By Bart Leahy 

 

Recently I added a daily ap-

pointment to my calendar to 

remind myself to write—

fiction, nonfiction, whatever. I can’t say I’ve been terribly diligent 

about it, appointment or not. The intention was to set aside the 

time to do something that I know I need to do. The intention 

doesn’t matter much if I don’t actually stick to the appointment 

with myself and sit down in front of a keyboard or a blank piece 

of paper and pen. In a similar way, unless time is set aside and 

acted upon for church outreach, that won’t happen, either. The 

Church Council just finished serially reading an article on the 

ongoing need for outreach efforts in Lutheran churches and how 

planning won’t get far unless time is set aside to take action. 

Our new Council President, Jon Ehrman, is definitely a man of 

action, and he’s been busy right out of the gate. Some of the tasks 

he’s been delving into have included working with Little Lambs 

Learning Center on their future plans, following up on Every-

Member Canvassing visits, investigating the expansion of recy-

cling at church, integrating Little Lambs more closely into the 

church ministry, and working with the Madison Police Depart-

ment to improve the safety of church members and guests during 

and after church hours. Jon’s list looks a lot like our outgoing 

President’s did—he’s following outgoing President Tom Poeh-

lman’s excellent example of dedication and hard work. We’ll 

miss you, Tom!  

Another new member of our team is our new worship service 

musician Chris Driesbach, who has been appointed to follow Jon 

after his able job as Outreach Chairman. Welcome aboard, Chris! 

When it comes to making time for things, our Buildings and 

Grounds Chairman Jeff Alexy is also keeping his to-do list full. 

Among the tasks he’s completed recently include improving the 

foundations of the Little Lambs sign, and repairing, replacing, or 

just applying some WD40 to the various sticky locks around 

church. Coming up on the list: improving our alarm system, look-

ing into replacing the floors in the sacristies, and remedying into 

the chilly temperatures in the church restrooms. As with our own 

homes, God’s house requires regular upkeeping. 

Larry Povinelli, our fearless Treasurer, is gearing up to lead the 

charge into the next budget cycle.  

Meanwhile, your Church Council Secretary has his own budget to 

look to, as well as the copious notes we generate in our Council 

actions. In my Inreach Chairman capacity, I’m also continuing to 

sit in on the Little Lambs board meetings. The Board decided not 

to pursue the daycare option for the coming school year, but will 

again offer classes for four-year-olds, 5 days a week and increase 

tuition to $19 per child per day to meet basic expenses for the 

coming year. This will maintain the status quo for another year, 

but we still have long-term thinking, planning, and action-

taking to do. 

And Pastor? Well, you know he’s up to his usual tricks: work-

ing hard for all of us on everything from at-home visits to the 

Long-Range Planning Committee, leading adult Bible classes, 

shepherding adults and young people through Confirmation, 

and lending his voice to the church choir. All that dedication 

starts with intention, but it finally ends in action. What can you 

do for God today? 

    In His service, Bart 
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The Philippians: Foundations and Feelings of Faith Exhibit  
was a project done by our Lamb of God Youth Group and Sunday School to communicate a short Bible book.  

It communicated artistically the meaning of Paul’s 1st century letter to the Christians in the 

city of Philippians.  This was the topic of our January and early February Sunday morning les-

sons that inspired students to make a walk-in display during Valentine’s Dinner weekend this 

last February.  The “Bible” in front was an overview of the exhibit.  

 
There were the “bricks,” the foundations of the faith from Philippians, written on beige paper.  Like a 

wall crumbles without foundations, so will our faith without Christ.  Perhaps the well-known blessing from Philippi-

ans will best illustrate what I have put into words:  “And the peace of God, which transcends all understand-

ing, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.” (Philippians 4:7)  People young and old wrote mes-

sages about Jesus with chalk here. 

 

There was the Name project.  That was a poster with the name “Jesus” written high on a picture of a 

mountain.  It was meant to represent Philippians 2:9-10, “Therefore God exalted him to the highest place, and 

gave him the name that is above every name, that at the name of Jesus every knee should bow, in heaven 

and on earth and under the earth.”  Everyone wrote their name on a fish     or a heart and then 

stuck it below on the mountain.  Why FISH?  The next part of the exhibit explained the fish symbol in Christian-

ity we still see so many years later.  There was “sand” that people could draw in, along with a page or two about 

how the early Christians communicated their faith, which was drawing a fish.  Fish in ancient Greek was also the 

acronym “Jesus Christ, God’s son, Savior,” which was why early Christians would do this. 

 

The next part was “Shine Like Stars,” which was Shayna Hess’ Valentine Dinner Talent Show essay 

that she read for the Valentine’s dinner was based in Chapter 2, verses 14-16 “Do everything without grumbling 

or arguing, so that you may become blameless and pure, children of God without fault in a warped and 

crooked generation.  Then you will shine among them like stars in the sky as you hold firmly to the word of 

life.”  Jennifer Reis’  “stars” hung from the ceiling in brown and blue.  There was one big star that had a letter 

from a Martin Luther College graduate that had volunteered for an Christian education outreach program in Afri-

ca.  It showed the students holding stars they had made like they were shining “like stars” as Philippians teaches.  

Persephone Yarbrough created a card that we could sign and send to other missionaries.  This is our theme for 

this fall’s Lutheran Women’s Missionary Society rally that our church will host. 

 

The next thing was “Chains.”  It was a silhouette of a man that was supposed to be Paul.  The man 

had chains on, but they were broken.  They had words from Philippians 1:14 written on them:  “And 

because of my chains, most of the brothers and sisters have become confident in the Lord 

and dare all the more to proclaim the gospel without fear.”  The broken link had a cross on it and the word 

free.  Even though in chains, Paul saw God’s purpose in it and he felt free in Christ.   

 

 There was the collection of several passages in the      “cross” shape on the office window.  It 

had two pictures to go with it.  One was based off was based off Philippians 2:6-8, and the other, Philippians 1:21.   

One of the artists, Lily Roebke, shared:  I made a poster that had the words "Christ in me is to live, to die 

is to gain."  I made a cross to symbolize Christ's love for us. HE made the ultimate sacrifice for our sins 

and all the times we mess up and don't do the good we now we should do.  . . . I made it with pencil to 

have different shading on the cross. I used marker to emphasize the words CHRIST, LIVE, DIE, and 

GAIN.  
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Next, there were the  “thought”  bubbles.  They were based off the passage Philippians 4:8-9:  

“Finally, brothers and sisters, whatever is true, whatever is noble, whatever is right, whatever is pure, 

whatever is lovely, whatever is admirable—if anything is excellent or praiseworthy—think about such things.  

Whatever you have learned or received or heard from me, or seen in me—put it into practice.  And the 

God of peace will be with you.”  

 

 Lily, the artist, shared:  I also made a poster with the words "Whatever is true" repeated several 

times.  On the back of it I had words that stood out to me as I was reading my bible passage from Philip-

pians. They were a sort of paraphrase of the bible passage I chose.  I made another poster and on the 

front of it I had lots of different words: Nobility, Truth, Purity, Praiseworthy, etc. I had red and white 

words with a black background. On the other side of that I had different angles of the bible open to the 

bible passage that inspired me to make my artwork.  The remaining artwork I made with my mother's IPad 

and I used the Smilebox app.  I took pictures with the camera on the Ipad and added extra things to it, 

such as text and heart stamps. 

 

Finally, there was the “All Things but Christ =   Trash” project.  It was based off Philippians 

3:7-9: “But whatever were gains to me I now consider loss for the sake of Christ.  What is 

more, I consider everything a loss because of the surpassing worth of knowing Christ Jesus my 

Lord, for whose sake I have lost all things.  I consider them garbage, that I may gain Christ.”  It was the 

words ALL THINGS written in trash above a trash can, with many things people like and want strewn around.  

Joaquin Reis, Chrissy Roebke and other students cut out pictures from advertisements and crumbled them up to 

contribute to this. 
 

The  Philippians: Foundations and Feelings of Faith Reactions  

 

Lily Roebke:  I had fun participating in the Phi-

lippians exhibit. I learned more about Philippi-

ans and I think that it had a good effect on my 

peers who participated in this with me.  I hope 

you had a chance to view the exhibit we put to-

gether.  I want to thank all the people who came 

to Valentine's Dinner and Talent Show. You 

guys are such a blessing! We could never go to 

camp without your generous donations to the 

Youth Group. Thank you! :) We love you! <3  Overall, the project accomplished its overall goal of sharing God's word in an 

interesting, interactive way with our congregation while never forgetting the reason for our hope.  

Article written by Gracie Poehlman, edited by Nancy Roebke     4ÈÉÓ ÁÒÔÉÃÌÅ ÈÉÇÈÌÉÇÈÔÓ ÓÏÍÅ ÓÔÕȤ
ÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓȟ ÂÕÔ Á ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÔÈÁÎË-ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȟ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȟ ÁÎÄ  ÙÏÕÔÈ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓ ×ÈÏ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÅÄ ÔÉÍÅȟ ÅÆȤ
ÆÏÒÔ ÁÎÄ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÓ ÅÖÅÎ ÉÆ ÎÏÔ ÍÅÎÔÉÏÎÅÄ ÂÙ ÎÁÍÅȢ  7Å ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÎÏÔÅ *ÏÅ 2ÅÉÓȭ ÃÏÎÓÔÒÕÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÒÍ ÔÏ ÓÔÁȤ
ÂÉÌÉÚÅ ÔÈÅ Ȱ×ÁÌÌÓ ÏÆ 0ÁÕÌȭÓ ÐÒÉÓÏÎȢȱ  'ÒÁÃÉÅ 0ÏÅÈÌÍÁÎ ÄÏÃÕÍÅÎÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÁÒÔÉÃÌÅ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÃÒÅÁÔȤ
ÅÄ ÎÕÍÅÒÏÕÓ ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙÓ ÍÅÎÔÉÏÎÅÄȢ   
 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÁÌÓÏ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ×ÈÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ,ÁÍÂ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ 9ÏÕÔÈ 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ 

Jennifer Conner:    . . . The exhibit itself helped to spread the message of 

God's unconditional love and freedom to all. It was wonderful to be involved 

in helping spread this message to the young adults who put on the exhibit and 

the patrons who viewed the exhibit. Sharing Philippians, helped allow me to 

reflect deeper on the book and more fully embrace the message as well as 

allowed me to partake in Timothy and Paul's crusade of spreading God's 

message. I am grateful and blessed for the small role that I played in the won-

derful art exhibit that was presented and hope that all that viewed it saw and 

experienced God's amazing grace and peace. 

Gwen Smith:  I believe that this exhibit really helped not only the youth group but all the members of the 
church that took the time to walk through to think about this very special book of the Bible, which is the 
most true and noble thing that we could think about. Anyone can read the Bible, but it takes extra time, ef-
fort, and thought to come up with display and exhibit ideas to help visualize the passages you are reading. 
Bravo to you all!  Thank you for doing this!  



 

Faith of the Flock  
 

IntroducingéJennifer Conner  
 
  

Jennifer Conner was born in Aiken, South Carolina on November 11, 1979. God has always been very present in my life, even be-

fore I was born. My mother tells me that God told her during the pregnancy that I would not be healthy when I was born, so she was 

prepared when I came out blue as a smurf. A year later, after several surgeries and a very close call, I went on with life as any infant 

would. My family moved several times as I grew up and before we landed in Madison, Alabama in 1990 where I went to Liberty 

Middle School and met my future husband Erik. Too bad for him, he did not think I was as wonderful back then as I thought he 

was :)  I graduated from Bob Jones High School in 1998 and went to Troy University where I got my Bachelor's in Psychology and 

then my Master's in Counseling. After college I moved to Auburn, Alabama then to right outside Morristown, Tennessee before re-

turning "home" to Madison. I started working for Huntsville Hospital where I met my husband again and luckily he found me as 

wonderful as I found him this time around. We married in August 2012 and I became the step mother to his two amazing daughters, 

Clair age 14, and Laura age 10.  I enjoy reading, volunteering, gardening, baking, spending time with my family, and studying mari-

tal arts. I recently got my certificate in Human Resource Management from UAH and am looking to make a transition into that field.  

  

Erik was born and raised in Huntsville/Madison, Alabama. He was very involved in the band during school, and was a member 

of the Spirit of Atlanta Drum and Bugle Core in 1997. After graduation from Bob Jones Erik got his certificate in Machine Tool 

Technology from Calhoun Community College. In 2004, he returned to Calhoun and shortly thereafter was licensed as a Practical 

Nurse. He has been working for Huntsville Hospital for about six and half years and recently obtained his license as a Registered 

Nurse. Erik is an amazing father and spends his free time working on and upgrading our house, which was once a foreclosure in dis-

repair. 

  

I first came, or as I like to say, was led, to the Lamb of God Church last Easter and was immediately impacted by its warmth. I was 

raised Catholic, but after my divorce a few years ago, I began to feel disconnected and lost in the Catholic church with more ques-

tions than answers.  I feel very blessed to have found the Lamb of God Church and am grateful to have joined the Lutheran faith. I 

feel like I have joined a true family and regained my spiritual connection. I look forward to the continued growth of my faith, the 

continued development of relationships with my follow believers, and the continued cultivation of my knowledge of God and all 

his countless blessings. I know that whatever lies ahead of me is God's plan and with his strength and grace I can meet any obstacle 

in my path if I hold true. As my favorite Psalms (46:10) says, "Be still and know that I am God." 
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OUTREACH NEWS 
 

Greetings from your new Evangelism guy!  I'm excited to be playing this part in our wonderful church and 

thank you and my God for the opportunity to participate in the advancement of his Kingdom as Ourtreach 

Chairman.  Pastor Roebke has been explaining our ongoing outreach programs to me and I'm learning and ab-

sorbing as much as I can as quickly as I can.  I've got some Lamb of God coffee cups and pens in my van and 

look forward to dropping in on folks who come to visit our church.  
 

When you see someone you don't recognize in 

church, I encourage you to greet them and say, 

"Welcome to my church!  I love it here and hope you 

enjoyed your time with us also.  Come on in to the 

Fellowship Hall for some delicious refresh-

ments!"  And, please point them out to me too.   
 

There are many people in our neighborhoods who are 

literally dying for lack of the words of life we are 

freely given at Lamb of God.  Let's open our arms 

and hearts to them in welcome! 
 

Your brother in Christ, Chris Driesbach  
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Lamb of God 2012-2013 Budget Update                                         Year -to-Date    As of February 28, 2013 

Actual Income:  $105,725                     Actual Expenses:    $105.047       

Budget Income:  $109,158          Budget Expenses:    $111,156      

Shortfall:   ($3,433)     Actual Budget Balance as of 2/28/2013:  $678              

As you can see, the council has kept expenses below budget to keep our finances balanced.  However, it has also meant 

we have not been able to pursue some of our goals.  Here is a list of canceled, postponed or missed opportunities for us. 

 *  5000 “Come to Lamb of God for Christmas” Invitations not mailed.  (Cost  $1000) 

 *  Fall Reformation Festival never got out of the planning stage. (Cost $1000) 

 *  Classroom carpet replacement cancelled. (Cost $1,500) 

 *  Lawn Watering has been eliminated (Cost $100 per month) 

 *  Church Steeple Cleaning (Cost $650)   

 *  Tinting for windows in Sanctuary to reduce heat loss and sun glare is Postponed. (Cost $1300) 

 

BUDGET 

INFO 

FISCAL 

2012-2013 

Lamb of God Book Club 

By Gwen Smith 

 

The new LOG book club met Tuesday, 

March 12, for the first time and we discussed 

Corrie ten Boom’s book The Hiding Place.  

Published in 1971, this book tells the true 

story of how Corrie and her family hid Jews 

in their home in the Netherlands during 

World War II.  I’ve read many different 

books about the Holocaust, but I had never heard of this one before and 

it was unique in that it was written from a Christian’s perspective.  I 

finished the book in a couple of days and was so excited to talk about it 

at the book club.  Spending time talking to my friends from L.O.G. 

about this incredible book was the highlight of my day.  I enjoyed hear-

ing their thoughts about the book and getting to share some of my fa-

vorite passages with them.  Although it’s too late to join us for the dis-

cussion of this book, I highly recommend this book to anyone who 

wants to be inspired and encouraged in their Christian faith.  Here are 

just a few of my favorite passages from The Hiding Place: 

 
“And our wise Father in heaven knows when we’re going to need things, too.  

Don’t run out ahead of Him, Corrie.  When the time comes that some of us will 

have to die, you will look into your heart and find the strength you need – just 

in time.” 
 

“Happiness isn’t something that depends on our surroundings, Corrie. It’s 

something we make inside ourselves.” 
 

“And so I discovered that it is not on our forgiveness any more than on our 

goodness that the world’s healing hinges, but on His.  When He tells us to love 

our enemies, He gives, along with the command, the love itself.”  
 

Please join us  (Becky Tauchen, moderator, Jennifer Conner and my-

self, Gwen Smith) at our next meeting on Tuesday, April 9, when we 

discuss the new book by Kyle Idleman (bestselling author of Not a Fan) 

entitled Gods at War:  Defeating the Idols that Battle for Your Heart.  

Come by, even if you haven’t read the book,  we can plan together for 

upcoming book discussions.  A copy of each of these books is available 

in our church library. 

Our MOM group is 

still lots of fun. The 

children are always 

amazing us with the 

things they say and 

do. We have a fun 

filled morning with 

our Bible story and 

Jesus songs. We 

always transition to 

our craft with Ring 

around the Rosy. 

The children squeal when we get to “We all fall 

down.” 
 

The favorite snack is goldfish and grapes. We have 

tried other snacks but they don’t rate like goldfish 

and grapes! 
 

Music is always fun. We move to nursery rhymes 

and action songs. We have some really good little 

dancers in our midst. We are learning some songs 

for our end of the year program. We have some 

good little singers and listeners. 
 

Throughout the morning the children play. Puzzles 

are always popular as are the trucks and building 

blocks. There is usually cooking going on in the 

kitchen and the Doctor is always doing rounds. 

We end the morning with counting and the alpha-

bet. We have gone through all of the colors, and we 

will start on shapes next. 
 

There is never a dull 

moment in the MOM 

program.  

Pearl Brooks 

Director, M.O.M. 
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From the desk of your Church Council President  
 

As I lookout my study window, I see bright sunshine overlooking the Tennessee River valley and signs of new life.  

The trees are budding out, spring flowers are popping their heads through the ground, birds are singing and squirrels 

are playing while looking for food.  Truly, spring is just around the corner! 

 

Life in our Church is also springing up as we look to Easter and the resurrection of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

In the light of God’s Son, we also are being called to life and to bring forth green shoots to the branches of his vine, 

which with his help will yield good fruit. 

 

There are many opportunities for us just ahead!  The mowing season is rapidly approaching, the budgeting process has 

begun, and the Long Range Planning Committee and the Little Lambs Education Board are formulating their plans for 

the future.  Much has been accomplished, yet much lies ahead!  We need every member of our Congregation to pitch 

in and help, utilizing the time, talent and abilities that God has given each one of us for his service.  You will find that 

as we serve him, God will bless us as well as enrich our lives with the love and fellowship of our fellow workers in 

Christ.  Please make it a priority in your life to seek out an area where you can best help our Church and/or continue to 

serve. 

 

In regard to the above request for your continued help,  

I want to thank those who supported Jeff Alexy with 

“Spring Workday” and Pearl Brooks with “Easter for 

Kids” the last couple of weekends, as well as supporting 

the Youth Group’s Valentine Dinner in February. 

 

In reviewing the goals and objective set forth in last 

month’s newsletter, I am pleased to report that Dan Pee-

bles and Larry Harbaugh have completed their annual 

safety audit in light of the top eleven claims compiled by 

Church Mutual.  Their findings re-enforce the need to 

clean up and add permanent storage shelving and cabi-

nets to our storage areas.  Also we need to solicit bids 

for adding lights to the rear of our Church for security 

and to backlight the stained glass window. 

 

Based on an analysis by Dave Bray of pre-school costs 

for this year, projections for next year, and projected 

cost versus risk of adding extended childcare, the Little 

Lambs Education Board has voted not to expand our pre

-school to include extended childcare at this time.  We 

will keep our options open for the future.   

We will continue to communicate important decisions 

and accomplishments to you, our Congregation, so you 

remain  fully informed.  May God bless our efforts to his 

glory and in his name we pray,   

     Jon Ehrman   
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